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To: Ancram Town Board

From: Art Bassin
Subject: Supervisor’s Report

Date: December 15, 2022 
1) Financial Report – November fee income and fines came in stronger than expected and improved our year-end financial projection by about $20,000 to about $1,490,000. At year-end we will have about $1,240,000 invested in T-bills maturing in January, March and April 2023, yielding between 3.5% and 3.8%, and about $250,000 in cash. Given the possibility of continued high inflation, volatile interest rates, supply chain uncertainties, food and fuel cost increases and the situation in Ukraine, the economic environment is still unpredictable and could negatively impact our costs and revenues in 2023.  We should plan to continue to be cautious and conservative in our financial management until we see how things evolve, and what happens with costs, sales tax and mortgage tax revenues over the next year. 
2) Committee for Respectful Behavior – The CRB has presented a Draft Code of Conduct for Town employees and volunteers and an Incident Report to be used to report violations of the Code of Conduct.  We will consider both for approval at our 12/15 meeting.
3) ANHNA ARPA Grants – ANHNA has requested that we provide $13,000 in 2023 for the driver needed to pick up food each week from the Food Bank in Albany.  While we have already agreed to use ARPA funds to support this activity, we will approve this again, and provide the funds in January following our January Town Board.  In addition, ANHNA has requested that we consider using ARPA funds to support their winter heating and car/home repair program.  We have about $12,500 of unallocated ARPA funds left, so we could consider providing $10,000 to ANHNA for this program. 
4) Cybersecurity – The Tech Committee is looking into how to improve cybersecurity at Town Hall and will develop a plan that will be circulated to employees, volunteers and the general public via Ancramemail. 
5) Purple Heart Community – NYS Senator Daphne Jordan came to the Ancram Town Hall Wednesday, December 7 to present the Town with a Purple Heart Community Proclamation. Monica and I met with her and thanked her for visiting with us and presenting the Proclamation.    
6) Barking Dogs in Ancram – I recently received another complaint about dogs barking in the center of Ancram and have asked the Town Dog Control Officer to determine is there is any basis for the Town to take legal action against the owner of the dogs.  
7) Annual Document Review – I have gotten a few suggested edits and comments on the Organizational Resolutions and Fee Schedule, but nothing on the Purchasing Policy, Financial Process Manual or Employee Handbook.  We will consider the 2023 Organizational Resolutions for adoption at our 12/15 Town Board meeting, and will consider the rest of the documents in January, and the Employee Handbook once we have revised the Handbook for changes in NYS law and have incorporated CRB documents.
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